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Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group 

CBD BUG 

GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001 

brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/cbdbug/ 

 

 
Mr Stephen Bates MP  

Member for Brisbane 

PO Box 6022  

House of Representatives  

Parliament House  

CANBERRA ACT 2600 

 

Mr Max Chandler-Mather MP  

Member for Griffith 

PO Box 6022  

House of Representatives  

Parliament House  

CANBERRA ACT 2600 

 

 

Via email: Stephen.Bates.MP@aph.gov.au / max.chandler-mather.mp@aph.gov.au 

Dear Mr Bates / Mr Chandler-Mather 

We would first like to congratulate you on being elected to the Federal Parliament. We write to 

you in your capacity as the Federal Member for Brisbane / Griffith regarding Brisbane City 

Council’s “Green Bridges Program” and the need for Federal funding to support this program so it 

delivers the new active transport infrastructure much needed by Brisbane residents. 

As background for you, the Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG) is 

a grass roots volunteer organisation of more than 700 members, representing the interests of the 

very large number of people riding bicycles to, from and within the Brisbane city centre. It is active 

in seeking policy decisions at all levels of government supporting people who want to cycle, and 

in particular relating to improved infrastructure, end-of-trip facilities, integration of cycling needs 

with other transport modes and a regulatory environment friendly towards people riding bikes. 

CBD BUG members meet monthly to exchange information and ideas, discuss issues of 

relevance and determine the direction of policies to benefit CBD cyclists. 

 

As you would be aware, the CBD BUG is a strong supporter of Lord Mayor Schrinner’s “Green 

Bridges Program” for Brisbane. Since the program’s announcement, the western suburbs bridge 

has been “scrapped” due to local community opposition. In lieu of the western suburbs Brisbane 

City Council were investigating alternative locations for the 5th bridge with one linking New 

Farm/Teneriffe to Hawthorne/Bulimba. 

 

Public records indicate a bridge crossing the Bulimba reach of the Brisbane River has been 

discussed as early as 1885. The CBD BUG and other active transport groups/advocates have 

been vocal in supporting a bridge at this location for its ability to move thousands of people every 

day and reduce motor vehicle traffic between congested eastern and northern suburbs roads 

while avoiding costly and economically irresponsible road widening projects. Indeed, a Brisbane 
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City Council response to a September 2020 petition indicated Council was considering “locations 

east of the Story Bridge” (https://www.epetitions.brisbane.qld.gov.au/petition/view/pid/927) and 

also seeking a Queensland Government study that they have since received and is now publicly 

available (https://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/_/media/aboutus/rti/disclog/2021/rti-1706-

released.pdf?sc_lang=en&hash=30E337046642BCEA37B712EA1978EF23)). 

Brisbane City Council is seeking funding support from other levels of government to complete the 
program (refer Figures 1 & 2). As a local Federal member, the CBD BUG seeks your public 
support for:  
1) the construction of a “Green Bridge” or other form of active travel crossing spanning the 
Bulimba Reach of the Brisbane River, and  
2) funding from the Federal Government for this project. 

In mid-2021 we wrote a similar letter to your predecessors (Figure 3&4). Unfortunately, we never 

received a written response, but we anticipate you will be more supportive of this project. 

We look forward to your response and would very much welcome an opportunity to discuss this 

much needed infrastructure with you. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Donald Campbell 

Brisbane CBD BUG 

5th February 2023 

Cr Ryan Murphy   Transport Committee Chair  

Cr Vicki Howard   Councillor for Central Ward  

Cr Kara Cook    Councillor for Morningside Ward  

Grace Grace MP   Member for McConnel  

Di Farmer MP    Member for Bulimba  

Space for Cycling Brisbane  

Bicycle Queensland  

Queensland Walks 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 1 - ABC article published 24 February 2021 

 

 

Figure 2 - Brisbane Times article published 18 August 2020 

 



 

 

 

 

Figure 3 – previous letter to Trevor Evans 



 

 

 

 

 

Figure 4 – previous letter to Terri Butler 


